
 South Addition Community Council Minutes,  
June 16, 2011 

 
Call to Order:  Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm by Bonnie Harris, SACC President.   The May 19, 2011 

meeting minutes were approved with no changes. 

 

President’s Report:   Bonnie Harris reports that on Sunday June 26, 2011 from 6-9pm the Walt 

Parker Sustainable Community Awards will be presented.  

 

Treasurer’s Report:   by Melanie San Angelo 

1. Funds in the SACC account are  $2,956.56. 

Other Reports: 

1. Representative Les Gara’s representative Rose Foley  (269-0106) requested  that we 

donate our gently used laptops to the foster children’s programs.  Gara’s Office will 

collect the laptops.  Covenant House and Big Brothers Big Sisters have agreed to mentor 

aging-out-at-18 foster kids.  Also  state employees will now be able to have routine 

preventative colonoscopy screening coverage before age 65. 

2. Senator Johnny Ellis’ Representative , Amory Neilig,  (phone: 269-0169) was present to 

collect community concerns and to invite phone calls on constituent concerns.   Sen. Ellis 

is working to find more funds for substance abuse programs.  He is also working on an 

engineering building for UAA and an extension of the Film Incentive Bill and a new bill 

to require heath ins. Providers to cover proven autism therapies.   

3. Assembly Member Patrick Flynn discussed:  

▪ Homeless Camps in local parks are being dismantled so please make your United Way 

contributions so that Community Services can continue its outreach to the homeless.  Homeless 

in need of help can call 211—a dedicated help response line. 

▪ Title 21, the MOA new Zoning Ordinances—are under review by Dan Coffey (former 

Assemblyperson) under a contract from MOA.  Assembly should have the draft by the Fall and 

may have Title 21 on the Assembly Agenda as early as September. 

   

New Business:   

1. NUSA Convention tour and dinner sponsored by SACC and Turnagain was a great success!   

2. The abandoned project at Barrrow and 12
th
 to 13

th
 and Cordova was discussed and will be an 

Agenda item next Fall.   

3. The Slate of Candidates offered by the SACC Nominating Committee was unanimously elected.  

With no nominees from the floor, Lanie Fleischer moved for the unanimous approval of the Slate 

and there were no objections, no opposed and no abstains.    

Community Comments: 

       No comments.  

      

Meeting adjourned at 8:20 PM.  

 

Next Executive Meeting:  6:00Pm Thursday  September 1, 2011  5
th
 Floor Anch. Pioneer Home 

Next Meeting: Thursday,   September 15, 2011, 7pm,  5th Floor  Anchorage Pioneer Home. 


